
 Construction Notice 
 

Information as of: July 23, 2024 

GO Expansion 

Bus loop and car park work at 
Confederation Station 
July 29, 2024 – September 2024  

 

 

Aerial image showing the work area. Please note: the size and boundaries of the site shown are approximate. 

Project Overview 
GO service is expanding to serve you better – with more frequent service, more stations, cleaner 
technology and more connections. The new Confederation GO Station is part of that expansion. 
Our goal is to deliver more than 10,000 train trips a week across the entire network. You won’t 
need a schedule because you know the next train will be coming soon. GO Expansion will 
transform the GO rail network from a commuter service into an all-day, rapid system. 

What is happening? 
Starting July 29, construction crews will be working within the bus loop and parking lot to install 
bollards (posts to separate the road from the pedestrian areas), CCTV equipment and 
communications equipment e.g. conduits and cables. Temporary bus stops and sidewalks will be 
available. More information can be found on the next page.  



 

This notice can be translated into a different 
language upon request by emailing us at 
hamilton@metrolinx.com 

Cet avis est disponible en français sur demande. Si 
vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
hamilton@metrolinx.com  

Contact Us: 
    Call us: 905-521-1003    

  Write to us at:hamilton@metrolinx.com 
  Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 

• Visit the website: www.metrolinx.com/hamilton 

• Subscribe to our e-blast: www.metrolinx.com/subscribe 

 

Construction activity Timescale Working hours Description of work 

Phase 1 – Work on 
the west side of the 
bus loop to install 
temporary bus stops 
(x4) and sidewalks 

• Starting July 
29, 2024 for 
approximately 
2 weeks Monday-Friday: 

7am-5pm 
Daytime 

Work will involve placing new 
signage for temporary bus stops 
and ensuring pedestrian routes are 
accessible. 

Phase 2 – Work on 
the east side of the 
bus loop to the 
parking lot and 
pedestrian walkways 

• Starting 
August 12, 
2024 for 
approximately 
4 weeks  

Work will involve concrete cutting 
which could create some dust. 
Therefore, the site is sectioned off 
from the existing publicly 
accessible areas. 

Please note, dates and durations are approximate and may change. 

 

WHAT TO EXPECT 
• Visitors to the area should expect some noise, vibration and dust. 
• Crews will take reasonable precautions to minimize disturbances to residents and commuters, 

including but not limited to:  
▪ Reduced idling of non-essential equipment  
▪ Pointing lights away from residential windows  
▪ A safely secured work area. 

TRAFFIC DETAILS   
• Increased construction vehicles and equipment can be expected in the work area. 
• No roads will be closed. 
• Approximately 16 parking spaces will remain along the north portion of the existing parking 

lot. Please note, most of these will be reserved as accessible parking spaces. 

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS  
• There are no pedestrian sidewalk closures planned. 
• Please continue to exercise caution around active construction sites.  

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 
• Metrolinx has dedicated community engagement teams available to connect with residents 

and businesses. If you have any questions, please see the contact information below for the 
Hamilton Community Engagement team.  
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